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Mr. Joel Aune 

Superintendent 

Snoqualmie Valley School District No. 410 

P.O. Box 400 

Snoqualmie, Washington 98065-0400 

 

Re: Snoqualmie Valley School District No. 410  

           OCR Reference No. 10131177 

 

Dear Superintendent Aune: 

 

This is to inform you that the U.S. Department of Education, Office for Civil Rights (OCR) 

is discontinuing its investigation of the referenced complaint against Snoqualmie Valley 

School District No. 410.  In the complaint, it is alleged that, during the 2012-2013 school 

year, the district discriminated against a student, on the basis of disability, by failing to 

implement her Section 504 plan when it did not provide: 

1. advance organizers; 

2. spell check capabilities;  

3. a daily assignment organizer for recording assignments; 

4. computers or computer software; 

5. extensive feedback and positive reinforcement; 

6. daily checking of assignment book for accuracy; 

7. seating near the teacher; 

8. seating away from added sensory input; 

9. more time to take tests; and 

10. flexible homework criteria if overwhelmed. 
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OCR accepted this complaint for resolution under the authority of section 504 of the 

Rehabilitation Act of 1973 and title II of the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990, 

and their implementing regulations.  The district has agreed to take the actions set forth 

in the enclosed voluntary resolution agreement which, when fully implemented, will resolve 

the issues raised by the complaint.  OCR will monitor the implementation of the agreement 

and will close the complaint when OCR determines that the terms of the agreement have 

been satisfied.  The first report under the agreement is due by January 31, 2014. 

 

Thank you for the cooperation that you and your staff extended to OCR staff in resolving 

this complaint.  If you have any questions, you may contact Jennifer Kuenzli, equal 

opportunity specialist, by telephone at (206) 607-1675, or by e-mail at 

jennifer.kuenzli@ed.gov. 

 

       Sincerely, 

 

         / s / 

 

       Sukien Luu 

       Supervisory Attorney  

 

Enclosure:  Voluntary Resolution Agreement 

 

cc: Honorable Randy Dorn 

Superintendent of Public Instruction 

 

 XXXXXXX 

 Attorney at Law 


